STATEMENT BY THE ZIMBABWE MISSION ON THE OCCASION OF THE UPR OF MAURITIUS : 23 OCTOBER 2013
Mr President,

Zimbabwe warmly appreciates the report presented by the delegation of Mauritius focussing mainly on the implementation of the recommendations from its first cycle review.   It is clear that Mauritius is strongly committed to promoting and protecting the human rights of its citizens. 

Mauritius has embarked on an impressive process to consolidate its legislative and institutional framework and to adjust policies and programmes to secure greater realisation of economic, social and cultural rights.  This has been buttressed by the launch of a National Human Rights Action Plan 2012 – 2020.

Mauritius has complied with its international obligations by submitting its periodic reports to international instruments to which it is a party, including the most recent ones to the Committee against Torture, CEDAW and the Committee on the Elimination of  all 
Forms of Racial Discrimination. The country has ratified the Optional Protocols to the Convention on the Rights of the Child on the Sale of Children, Child Prostitution and Child Pornography and on Communications Procedure as well as the Convention on the Rights of Persons with Disabilities. It has already started the process of harmonising its national laws with the provisions of these Conventions.

Zimbabwe recommends that  Mauritius:

· Pursues its plans to integrate human rights across the curricula of primary and secondary schools; and
· Extend its human rights education and awareness programmes to all sections of the population.

Finally, Zimbabwe wishes the Government and people of Mauritius the best in all their future endeavours.

Thank you.
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